## Piute High School

550 North 100 West - PO Box 9 - Junction, Utah - 84740 Telephone (435) 577-2512 Fax (435) 577-2512 piute.k12.ut.us

August 5, 2020



## Dear Parents and Students:

On behalf of the Piute High School Faculty and Staff, we are excited to welcome your student back to school. Adjusting to the "new normal" has been a challenge for all, but we are confident that with the safety precautions and protocols the district and school have put in place, we will be able to have a successful school year and provide a quality education to your student.

Prior to COVID-19, our district approved a 4 ½ day school schedule for the 20-21 school year. This will result in half days every Friday. School will start at 8:00 am each day and end at 3:00 pm on Monday-Thursday and end at 12:00 noon on Fridays. The first day of school is Wednesday, August 26 and is a half day of school. A schedule is attached.

Registration was held at the end of the school year. The only thing you need to do is to go online to our school store and pay your student's fees and lunch or stop by in person and pay them prior to the beginning of school. If your student did not register or if they are a new student to Piute High School, other than a  $7^{th}$  grader, you will need to come in August  $19^{th} - 20^{th}$  between 8 am -3 pm and August  $21^{st}$  from 8 am -12 pm. All  $7^{th}$  grade students are invited to  $7^{th}$  Grade Orientation on Tuesday, August  $25^{th}$  from 8:00 am to 12:00 noon. At this time, they will be given their schedule. Lunch will be provided for them, but transportation to and from the school will need to be by the parents.

We welcome Aleia Nay to our PHS staff this year. She has currently been working at Oscarson Elementary as an art instructor and will teach an art class for our junior high students in addition. Dallas Sylvester will teach a Spanish class again for us as well.

In this packet, you will find all needed information.

I will be available at the school during the week of August  $17^{th} - 21^{st}$  to discuss any concerns or questions that you may have. I stress the importance of communication and look forward to working with each of you as we begin the new school year.

Sincerely,

Shauna Bagley

Principal

<u>Principal</u> Shauna Bagley Athletic Director Steve Hoagland Office Manager Susan Morgan Counselor Eric Jessen